NATIONAL ARCHITECTURAL ACCREDITING BOARD, INC.



107 S West St, Suite 707 | Alexandria, VA 22314 info@naab.org | 202.783.2007 | www.naab.org

August 10, 2021

Peter Kilpatrick, PhD Provost, Illinois Institute of Technology IIT Tower 10 West 35th Street, Suite 1900 Chicago, IL 60616

Via Email

Dear Provost Kilpatrick:

At their July 2021 meeting, the directors of the National Architectural Accrediting Board (NAAB) reviewed the Visiting Team Report (VTR) for Illinois Institute of Technology.

The Board voted to grant the **Bachelor of Architecture** and **Master of Architecture** degree programs an eight-year term of continuation of accreditation with a Plan to Correct. The term is effective January 1, 2021, and the programs are scheduled for their next visit for continuing accreditation in 2029. This visit will be conducted under the provisions of the NAAB Accreditation Conditions and Procedures in effect at the time of the visit.

Please be reminded that the Plan to Correct status of the eight-year term continues until:

- a. The program provides a description in its next two Program Annual Reports of the actions it has taken to correct deficiencies and the results.
- b. The program submits documentation in its third Program Annual Report (or in an earlier report) substantiating the changes made.

Listed below are the required program documents and due dates:

| Document Due | Date Due |
|------------------------------------|-------------------|
| Program Annual Report with Plan to | November 30, 2021 |
| Correct | |

Finally, public dissemination of both the Architecture Program Report and the VTR is a condition of accreditation. These documents must be made public electronically in

MAB

their entirety. Please see Condition 6.4 of the 2020 *Conditions for Accreditation* and Section 3.11 of the 2020 *Procedures for Accreditation*.

Please feel free to contact us with any questions at accreditation@naab.org.

On behalf of the NAAB and the visiting team, thank you for your support of accreditation in architecture education.

Sincerely,

Marilys Nepomechie, FAIA, DPACSA, NCARB

President

cc: Reed Kroloff, Dean

Kate Schwennsen, FAIA, Team Chair